OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 3/24/2009
PROJECT- Bonneville Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response needed, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- Unit 8 is returning to service but needs to go through a 72 hour heat run prior to coming back on-line.
The 72 hour heat run started on 24 March.
Type of outage required- Unit 8 will be operated as first on and last off for 72 hours.
Impact on facility operation- This changes unit priority for 72 hours.  Unit 8 will be the top priority unit, followed by the normal unit priority listed in Table BON-11 in the 2009 FPP.  
Length of time for repairs- 72 hours from 24 – 27 March.
Expected impacts on fish passage- There are currently about four units operating at PH1, including Unit 8.  
Impacts are expected to be minimal for juveniles, since there are not that many in the river yet but those that are in the river will still follow the bulk of the flow to PH2.  Even if juveniles do get pulled to PH1, the units operating are all MGR units and should provide a relatively safe passage route.
For adults passage should not be impacted since the Bradford Island fishways are running in FPP criteria.
For fallback or kelts, the ITS is operating so there is a surface passage route available for adults falling back or kelts looking to head downstream.
Comments from agencies- A teletype was sent on 24 March.
THIS OPERATION WAS REQUESTED BY DENNIS SCHWARTZ (BON) AND WAS COORDINATED WITH BEN HAUSMANN (BON), BRENDA MCCLARY (BON), KIM RANDOLF (BPA), AND DON FAULKNER (RCC).  IT WAS COORDINATED WITH GARY FREDRICKS (NOAA FISHERIES) AND FPOM IS BEING NOTIFIED OF THE CHANGE.

Final results
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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